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NEWSLETTER

Do not let anyone look down on you because you are young, but set an exam-
ple for the belfevers in speech, in Ife, in fove, in faith, and in putity.

1 Timothy 4:12

Important Upcoming Dates:

September 30—No School
Truth & Reconciliation Day

October 8--PD Day
No School

October 11-Thanksgiving
- No school

October 19—Picture Retake
Day

October 21 & 22—No School
PCCE Teachers Conventicn
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PONDERINGS September 2021

Opening Message

We have been blessed at CACHS with a great start to another school year. Attimes |
get caught up in the frustrations of COVID, but more often than not | am energized
by the sounds of students in our halls, classes being taught, clubs meeting at lunch,
and the athletics teams gathering before and after school. The past year and a half
has been chailenging, and for students not being together has probably been the
most challenging.. So much of the learning and growth that high school students
miss out on is not quantifiable or even possible when learning goes online and
schools are limited to the “course work”. The life and learning we have enjoyed at
CACHS this opening month has felt special and new — in ways that maybe only

something like COVID restrictions could bring about.

At our opening assembly  shared a small part of a Louie Giglio video “Stars and
Whales”. If you haven't watched one of these videos then | encourage you to look it
up on YouTube. In the video Louie reads Psalm 148 which describes how all of cre-
ation praises God, and then he shares his passion for recording the sounds of crea-
tion — particularly star and whale sounds. A powerful compilation of nature sounds
is then mashed together with Chris Tomlin's voice singing How Great is our God.
The video is both powerful and humbling.

It has been my experience this month that the sounds of school have been a small
part of creation’s great symphony praising our God. Truly we are all witnesses and
participants in the praises of our God!

Inevitably there will be more challenges and frustrations with things beyond our con-
trol, but as we discern our calling during these interesting times | hope that each of
you — along with our school--stay focussed on joining creation in praising our Mak-
er. We greatly appreciate your prayers and encouragement as we navigate another
uncertain year, and are thankful for each day we get to have in person doing regular
high school things.

Travis Eggink

Principal
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BOARD NOTES

September 2021 -

Welcome to a new school year at CACHS! We are grateful for God’s
faithfulness to the CACHS community. “O Lord, you are my God; | will
exalt you and praise your name, for in perfect faithfulness, you have
done marvelous things, things planned long ago.” Isaiah 25:1

\We were able to welcome 94 students on the first day of school with a
pancake breakfast. We have 39 students in grade 10, 21 in Grade 11,
and 34 in Grade 12. Over the summer, the Board was able to interview
all incoming new families. These meetings are a great way to connect
with new families, and for both the parents and Board members to ask
any questions they might have.

We ask for your prayers for our new administrative team, Travis Eggink
as Principal and Jenna Vanderveen as Vice Principal. We also welcome
Adrian Van Loo to our teaching staff. He will be teaching Social, Bible,
PE. and will be helping with volleyball. We pray that Adrian and his wife,
Marissa, feel welcomed in our school and community.

Board appointments for 2021-2022
Chairperson- Steven Wildeboer
Vice Chairperson- Hendrik deGier

Secretary- Cindy Ekkel
Treasurer- Annette Roseboom

Maintenance- Pete Heidelberg

Development- Kim Haan
Finance- Steven Wildeboer, Annette Roseboom, Werner Brouwer

Education- Hendrik deGier, Paul Linker

Our next Board Meeting will be September 27, 2021, feel free to email
me at secretary@cachs.ca if you have any questions or concerns.

Cindy Ekkel

Board Secretary

CACHS Board Members
2021/2022

Chairperson -
Steve Wildeboer
403-597-4510
hoardchair@cachs.ca
Vice Chair—
Hendrik deGier
403-704-5006
education2@cachs.ca
Secretary—
Cindy Ekkel
403-396-3621
secretary@cachs.ca
Treasurer— Finance Chair
Annette Roseboom
403-704-9131
finance@cachs.ca
Maintenance—
Pete Heidelberg
587-877-2050
maintenance@cachs.ca
Development—
Kim Haan
403-373-9595
development@cachs.ca
Finance —
Werner Brouwer
403-506-5970
finance2@cachs.ca
Education—
Paul Linker
403-588-7941
education@cachs.ca
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CAREER CORNER

Let me share the place of Guidance in a Christina High School as stated in the “Educating for Life Today and
Tomaorrow” by Christian Schools Canada.

We work in cooperation with the student’s parents. We believe that a student’s family has the foundational
role in developing his or her beliefs, values, gifts, abilities, and skills. The Christian school plays a supportive
role by being a community of learning in which students, parents, and teachers work together to educate the
whole student—inteilectuatly, spirituatly, physically, socially, emotionally, and aestheticaily. Therefore guidance
is not just a ‘course’ in the traditional sense of the term, but an integral part of the total school's goals and
programs. The whole school is called to guide the students entrusted to its care. The guidance program is a
framework for providing students with direction in the way they are called to live in every area of life.

f look forward to working with all the students as they navigate their future.

Veronica DenQudsten
Career Counselor

Provincial Championships

Plans are being made for the upcoming ASAA 1A Girls Volieyball Provincial Championships hosted by CACHS
in both the CACHS and LCS gymnasiums from Nov. 24-27. We are excited that the provincial tournaments
are still scheduled to go ahead, and that we get to showcase CACHS hospitality to the Alberta school athletics
community. With the championships being limited dur to COVID restrictions, we are not allowed opening cer-
emonies, banquet, or large medal ceremonies. With these restrictions in place, we are planning ways that we
will make the championships memorable and valuable for the student-athletes. Two ways that you can help
make these championships a success are donating your time and/or monsy,

We have our executive and lead volunteers in place, and now are asking people to help fill out volunteer posi-
tions. If you are interested in helping out please call or message the school or one of the provincial champi-
onship commitlee members: Executive committee members: Miriam Doaf—Chair, Veronica Den Qudsten—
Vice chair, and Travis Eggink—treasurer. We still need volunteers for concessions, score keeping, linesmen,
gate keepers, hospitality, sportsmanship etc.

Whether it is signage, pictures, videos, team gifts, team banners, game announcers or other bonuses, host-
ing a provincial championship has costs that are not covered by the team entrance fees. Our committee
hopes to raise $5,000-10,000 that would help make this provincial tournament a great success. Money do-
nated to the event beyond what is needed for the tournament will go to our provincial tournament account,
where it will help with our volleyball program and hosting other provincial championships. Please contact
Candace Slomp (business@cachs.ca) or Travis Eggink (teggink@cachs.ca) or call the school (403-782-4535)

if you or your business would like to financially contribute to this event through a donation or advertising.

Go! Knights! Go!
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CACHS CATERING R — CACHS Catering:

CACHS Catering is looking forward to serving you again in the up-
coming year with our home style cooking and dessert buffets. We

do this to raise funds to support CACHS to cover extra expenses for - 403-782-2657

the students and school. Please consider us when you are choos- )

ing your caterer for your event. Jennette Oosterink
- 780-372-2130

We are willing to work with special dietary needs. We have a tasty F
menu list available, and are open to your personal wishes. Our S

price for 2021 will remain low at $22/plate, which includes your needs for dinner, dessert, cof- PIEEE

fee and juice. THE FULL MEAL DEAL!! - 403-783-5217
Clase van Iperen

We are hoping you are all doing well throughout this difficult COVID year. We are doing welltoo. | -  403-396-3708

We are happy that we are still able to serve at your function, even though we have to keep in
mind the restrictions that are in place at the time.

Emma Den Oudsten

Rosemary Vander

Opportunity/Help needed
Two of our committee members are stepping back for health or family reasons and because of this we as a com-
mittee are looking for a couple of younger (than us) people to join us. Do you like to organize, shop, prepare food,
serve or help clean up? This might be an opportunity for you to use your gifts to help the school and the commu-
nity. We would love to have a minimum of two new committee members join our committee. Volunteers are al-
ways welcome to help us at our functions. We usually do two or three functions a month and spread the shop-
ping, prepping and cooking over a few days. We work in shifts so it will never take the whole day. We look for-
ward to hearing from some of you who might feel called to help us. Please contact Emma or Clase.

To book your date call Emma Den Oudsten at 403-782-2657. For volunteering to help with serving and dishes
please call Frances Vander Wekken at 403-782-3327.

Upcoming events for CACHS Catering
e October 14, 2021—Ponoka Christian School Thanksgiving dinner
e November 25, 2021— Provincial Volleyball Tournament dinner

Building Blocks Thrift Store Announcement:

To our valued thrift store donators— As of October 1st, we will no longer be having a drop off bin at the
back of the store. (The bin will remain there but it will not be accessible for drop offs. It will become
more store for us) We will be requiring you to drop off your conations during store hours. This will en-
sure that your drop offs will make it in the store and not be broken when putting it in the bin, and not
stolen when left outside when we are not there. We appreciate all the clean donations you have brough

us and are thankful to God for the funds it has brought in for the Christian schools.
Building Blocks Thrift Store
Closed Sunday and Monday and every long weekend. Tuesday to Friday 9:30 to 5. Saturday 11-4.




CACHS ATHLETICS

Follow us on:

Facebook: Central Alberta Christian High School
Instagram: cachsknights :
Twitter @CACHS-Knights T TIMOTHY 41121

At this time all events including drop in badminton have been ol
cancelled.
4

KNIGHTS
CACHS Athletics

We are excited to have athletics back in full swing at CACHS. We have gold, cross country runners and
volleyball players ail in action and it is all very refreshing! We are grateful once again to our wonderful
coaches that give so much time and energy to our teams! If you can, please take a moment to thank
them for the excellent work they do in our school community. Our gold team finished up their season
with a good showing at the CASAA Zone 1A/2A championships, but failed to qualify for the ASAA provin-
cial championships. Our cross country runners are training throughout the week, and enjoyed their first
cross country meet in Camrose this past weekend at the Peace Hills Invitational. Cross country runners
are looking forward to zone and provincial championships in the coming weeks. With the current COVID
restrictions we are limited in how many people can attend volleyball games, but we still feel blessed with
the smaller crowds and great competition the student athletes can enjoy! Please check the school calen-

dar found on the website {(www.cachs.ca) for upcoming games and tournaments.

Fall Athletics Teams and Coaches:

Cross country: Rob Swartz and Mr. Eggink

Giolf: Jeremy Dreise

Boys volleyball: Kim Keating, Eric Talsma, Kurt Dykstra, and Mr. Van Loo
Senior girls volteyball; Tashelle Loo and Miss Lindballe

Junior girls volleyball: Taylor Salomons, Kayla Ingwersen and Mrs. Vander Veen



Please support our Sponsors

If you would like to place your business ad

in our monthly newsletter, please contact
Ann at the school at 403-782-4535.

winﬁ.’fi:?tgma@ :
5033 52 St (Offig

Dunc's Septic Tank Services (2017) Ltd

For Success, choose the best!

Ruben Rodenburg
Owner

RR#3 Site 15Box 9 }bne ki
T4] IR3

403-783-3135. ( For emergency call; 403-340-9240 )
duncsseptic2017@gmail.com
www.duncsseptic?0.wixsite.com/website

Cost is $10/month.
Daniel Luymes, CPA, CA 5820B Highway 2A
Senior Manager Lacombe AB T4L 2G5
BDO Canada LLP Canada
Tel: 403 782 3361
dliytnes@bdo, ca Fax: 403 782 3070
www.bdo.ca
BDO Canzda LLP, a Canadian limitad Uability Is amemberof Limited, 2 UK company ¥
Setting Your Memories In.Stone

RAILSIDE!

monument & stone design

403.352.6444

Bernie & Teresa TenHove railsideent@gmail.com
Family Owned and Operated RR 1 Site 3 Box 11
Lacombe, AB T4L 2N1

Quality Pre-Owned Items

¥ Clothing [ Furniture

I Books I Footwear

v Houschold Items

v Sposting
Goods

Toys

“Quality and Professionalism
are Our Standards”

Pete Walls
Phone: 403-588-0856

Lo

S
‘* 782:9511
5111-50Q Avenui

In Beautiful Lacombe, Alberta T4L 1K

(along the main street, across from the Royal Bank)
(drop-off bin located behind building across from Sunny FM)I

MARY KAY®
HILJE R. FEITSMA
i . Independent Sales Director
-F" e
g é Box 4416
o e Ponoka, AB T4] 1R7
i 403-783-6000
e 403-783-0381
4 hfeitsma@xplornet.com
© www.marykay.ca/hfeitsma

newborn to size 10

sty . [

=, —
.l

Specialized in children's clothing from

403-704-4062

i e —

joniscollection 63 @gniail.con

Dpen pn Tuesdays and Tharsdays from 12:00 PM &l 5:00 PM




LUYMES LUMBER
A TALSMA’S ‘Custom Sawing”

PLUMBING & HEATING LTD.

Claire Talsma
403-782-4564 (H) | 403-872-1108 (C)
cctalsma@gmail.com

Phone: (403) 782-2572  Fax: (403) 782-2572

General

Ent, 187 2 =————r—

Annuals Perennials Vegetables Trees Shrubs

S < 7 APPLIANCES
eennouse r =

r isRUeAIECH LRnlS | 6010 Highway 2A North Lacombe, AB TAL 2G5
403 782-0888 PO Box 5777 Phone: 403-782-3735 Fax: 403-782-7011
patiogardensltd@gmail.com Lacombe AB T4L 1X3 www.generalappliances.ca

Garth Pol, cea .*
LACOMBE

Ph: 403-782-9600 == BN/
Fax: 403-782-9665 = SIGNNVASTERS

LTD.

Cell: 403-350-8378 u= SIGNS/#//GRAPHICS
gpolcga@telus.net 'L www.signmasters.ca
CERTIFIED GENERAL 5014 - 50th Avenue == _ 403-782-7446

ACCOUNTANT QST Y:3 ik RE=s

“Making Business Work For You” .';;

Custom Signage
a9 From Design to Completion

Terry & Donna Vandenborn

Owner / Manager

lRock@ywoob ILSON'S g

FUNERAL CHAPEL & CREMATORIUM

Mike Oudman '
i RIMBEY . LACOMBE
H Box 1555, 4937 - 49 Avenue 6120 Highway 2A
403-391 2515 Landscaping, Rimbey, Alberta TOC ;}0 Lacombe, Albert§T4EyZGS
michaeloudman@yahoo.ca Custom Rock %, 403-843-3388 (T) Y, 403-782-3366 (T)
rocknwoodcreations.ca & Woodwork 403-843-4300 (F) 403-782-7075 F)

& WFCHAPEL@GMAIL.COM

Your Community Dental Clinic

We are accepiing new patients L ACO M B E
403.782.3755 DENTAL CLINIC




FARMS « RANCHES « ACREAGES « COMMERCIAL

ASSOCIATE

MARKETING & DESIGN

nicklesher@remax.net
nick@lesherrealestate.com

@ nicklesher.com
% 403.318.2930

CREAM OF THE “CROP”




